
 

 

Baljaffray PTA AGM – June 2024 

Attendees:  

Charlotte Malone (CM) 

Emily Dewar (ED) 

Adele Targosz (AT) 

Pamela Graham (PG) 

Hazel Lauchlan (HL) 

Elizabeth Pirie (EP) 

James Spowart (JS) 

Gillian Clarke (GC) 

Craig Barrett (CB) 

Elaine Paterson (E Pat) 

Gary Granger (GG) 

Sharon Low (SL)  

Julie Craik (JC) 

Ashleigh  McDermott (AM) 

Sharon Middleton (SM) 

Lynn McLelland (LM) 

Susan Aird (SA)

Apologies:, Gilli Monaghan, Chloe Preston, Nicola Douglas and Julie Wilson, Katie Macdonald, Malena Gormal,  

Gemma Thompson (GT) 

 

1 Chairpersons Remarks 

 CM summarised a very successful PTA fundraising year 

 Thanks given to all in attendance and all have helped throughout the year at meetings, organising 

events, and attending events to help. 

 Biggest amount raised in one year to our knowledge by any PTA  

 Successfully hosted an event almost every month of the year – Chippy Hike, movie night, Halloween 

Disco, Christmas Fayre, Valentines Disco, BGT and Spring Fayre. 

 CM extended additional thanks to the Spring fayre sub-committee – Spring Fayre takings up on last 

year. 

 CM thanked James and Elizabeth specially as the only grandparents on the committee and for all that 

they do for the PTA and the school, Gary Granger for his help in acquiring the additional funding from 

Edrington, Emily Dewar and Sharon Middleton for their support to CM as chair, and Elaine Paterson 

for her support from the school. 

 In summary – brilliant teamwork from all 

2 Spring Fayre Feedback 

 Suggested we combine Teddy and sweets in the jar with Hamper next year 

 Hampers were down slightly, need to add pre-sale of hamper tickets next year 

 Animal man – great success but need to find way of parents staying out of the room, and also pre-

booking slots next year 

 Left over second hand books – school kept some and rest given to charity by Mrs McCarthur. 



 

 Left over second hand toys taken to charity by Nikki McEwen 

3 Next Year Events  

 Chippy Hike – 14th Sept – Hazel and Gillian to organise again. 

 Possible Ceilidh – 4th/5th Oct to use deposit held with St Andrews halls 

 Halloween Disco – use same DJ again. 

5 Possible Website 

 Craig volunteered to look at setting up a PTA website  

 CM and all present unanimous in saying how great this would be 

 Hopes to include payment options etc to scrap need for glow forms etc 

 Craig will look at for next term 

 

6 Treasurers Update 

 

Please see attached Breakdown 

 

AT will follow up on options for contactless payments 

7 Facebook 

 All ok – admit new P1 parents at beginning of term and ask old pupils parents to leave 

 

 

8  School Requests 

No requests at present EP commented the PTA have done so much already this year in support of various 

purchases and funding events/transport. 

 

9 Office Bearers Elected 

 

Chairperson Charlotte Malone AT and AM nominated and seconded 

Treasurer Adele Targosz  

(with Gemma Thomson as co-treasurer) CM and PG nominated and seconded 

Secretary Emily Dewar  CM and SM nominated and seconded 

Facebook Gillian Clark  ED and SM nominated and seconded 

  Sharon Lowe  EP and AT nominated and seconded. 

 

Next Meeting Date –  Monday 2nd September 2024 6.30pm – Bearsden Academy



 

 


